September Meeting Minutes

The regular meeting of the East Peru City Council was held on September 2, 2025 in the Community Building.
Council members Shari Porter, Josh Rogers, Danielle Rinard and Todd Porter (& fire chief) and Chance Goodridge
were present. Mayor Rick Kimmel called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

August Meeting Minutes for the month were read and approved by Danielle Rinard and 2nd by Todd Porter. All in
Favor.

Motion to pay the bills for the month of August was made by Todd Porter and 2nd by Chance Goodridge. All in Favor.

Alliant Energy - Street Lights $456.96
Total Bills paid from Road Use $456.96
Warren Water District $65.42
IPERS $138.48
Josh Rogers - Council Pay $23.08
Todd Porter - Fire Chief & Council Pay $46.17
Rick Kimmel - Mayor $92.35
Erin Rogers- Clerk $301.23
Shari Porter - Council Pay $23.08
Danielle Rinard - Council Pay $23.08
Chance Goodridge $21.51
Alliant Energy - Community Building $140.77
Rachel Avila, Website Maint. $25.00
Dustin Dillinger - Mowin $800.00
Chance Goodridge — reimbursement $34.00
Amazon $115.10
Total Bills paid from General Fund $1849.27
Grand Total Receipts $2,306.23
Receipts for the month of August were as follows:
State Warrant (R.U.T.) $416.58
Farmer's & Merchants (interest on R.U.T.) $0.55
Total in Road Use Tax Receipts $417.13
State Warrant (1% Local option sales tax) $1,022.71
Farmer's & Merchants (interest on checking) $14.91
Madison County Treasurer $
Warren Water - Garbage Collection $1,264.55
Total in General Fund Receipts $1037.62
Grand Total Receipts $1454.75
The Financial Report was given and approved by Shari Porter and 2nd by Josh Rogers. All in favor. Balances as of
August 31, 2025 were as follows:
General Fund $207,539.13
Road Use Taxes $2769.24




CD $10,012.49
Total $220,320.86

Old Business: We need to get a total amount we have for the park. Need to have sidewalks included.
Josh Rogers talked to Josh Lincoln about getting sidewalk concrete donated. Josh will get more details by
the next meeting.

Culvert Work: Erin tried contacting Mease several times and the phone went unanswered. Google says
they may be out of business. Looking to see what other companies do Culvert work.

Community Building Update: Shari is getting pricing on updates for the kitchen and bathroom upgrade.

NEW BUSINESS:

A Resident wanted to get his 4 parcel lot all into 1 parcel so they could have an easier time selling the
property. Motion to roll all 4 into 1 was made 1st by Shari Porter 2nd by Danielle Rinard. All in Favor.

Fire Department Update:
No Fire Department Update. Todd is needing a new battery charger for his radio.

Motion to adjourn was made byDanielle Rinard and a 2nd by Shari Porter. All were in favor.

Mayor City Clerk



